From: <u>cecelia.venucci</u>

To: <u>CityCouncil-List</u>; <u>City Clerk</u>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] for Public Record - Regular Meeting of the City Council of Alameda, Sept 6, 2022 – 7pm

Date: Tuesday, September 6, 2022 6:04:48 PM

for Public Record-

re: Agenda Items # 5-F, and 5-G

Item 5-F - Adoption of Resolution Continuing the Declaration of the Existence of a Local Emergency in Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic, Consistent with Government Code Section 8630(c).

Item 5-G - Recommendation to Approve Findings to Allow City Meetings to be Conducted via Teleconference.

Dear Alameda City Council,

California Government code 8630 section (d) reads "The governing body shall proclaim the termination of the local emergency at the earliest possible date that conditions warrant."

A local emergency is characterized by "the actual or threatened existence of conditions of disaster or, of extreme peril to safety of persons and property within a jurisdiction."

Today it is clear that the risk of Covid-19 is on par with the flu. Covid-19 is certainly not creating a widespread condition of "extreme peril" here, therefore the Alameda City Council is obligated to terminate the **Local Emergency in Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic,** and adopt a hybrid meeting format to best accommodate both in-person and teleconference attendance, so that right of the people to freely assemble, as secured by the California and US Constitutions, is restored.

Government code 8630 clearly illustrates that a declaration, or continuation, of a local emergency must be based on exiting conditions, not on speculation, and not on any perceived, potential or possible future threat.

Today Alameda is 87 % fully vaccinated. A decision to continue the emergency today, will indicate that either, 1.) The Covid-19 shots have completely failed to provide the public health benefit they were promised to deliver, or/and, 2.) The City Council is willing to exaggerate the current danger of Covid-19 in order to continue receiving benefits.

Mayor Ashcroft's statement in promotion of Covid-19 booster shots, published on August 5, 2022 by the Bay Area Newsgroup reads, "everyone eligible to get a booster shot should do so right away to help prevent severe disease." Mayor Ashcroft is not a medical professional, and her use of her platform to issue medical advice is inappropriate.

I remind you that, the California Business and Professional code § 2052 prevents the practice of medicine without a license and that, good faith immunity does not apply in actions taken outside the scope of a public servant's delegated authority.

Furthermore, Mayor Ashcroft has been using county funding for campaigns, including video production, to promote Covid-19 shots to youth, demonstrating her clear intent to undermine parental authority. Her effort is similar to the intent of Scott Weiner's Assembly Bill 2098 – which was recently defeated.

re the EUA license: any promotion or administration of the "Covid-19 vaccines" without discrete recognition of existing effective treatments for Covid-19, can be deemed a violation of **Federal code 21 U.S. § 360bbb–3** -which requires that, "individuals to whom the product is administered are informed of ... the alternatives to the product that are available ..."

All of the "Covid-19 vaccines" are still undergoing human trials thus, anyone, or any parent whose child was persuaded to Covid-19 vaccination without their fully informed consent, can sue the agent/agency for the act of being (either willfully or negligently) entered into human medical trials, \$50,000. according to the CALIFORNIA - Health and Safety Code - DIVISION 20. MISCELLANEOUS HEALTH AND SAFETY PROVISIONS, CHAPTER 1.3. Human Experimentation [24170 – 24179.5].

Anyone who is concerned about the safety of ANY of the Covid-19 experimental gene therapy injections, can review reports of deaths and injuries in the following databases: 1.) The Health Resources and Services Administrations Countermeasures Injury Compensation Program Database CICP, ■ 2.) the CDC Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System database VAERS, ▶ and, 3.) the DOD DMED database. ▶

A continuation of Alameda City Council's Declaration of the Existence of a Local Emergency in Response to the Covid-19 Pandemic, will undoubtedly pressure some Alamedans to further "vaccinate" when it actually might not be a healthy choice for them. Clearly the majority of people now dying from, or with, Covid-19 today are "fully vaccinated".

The new Covid-19 Bivalent Ba.5 booster shots recently received an FDA authorization, after being tested on a total of 8 mice, with zero safety testing in humans. I remind everyone that, despite the claims of the manufacturers and the CDC, no long term safety data exists for any of the "Covid-19 vaccinations".

The Alameda County surveillance data shows that the vast majority of Covid-19 deaths are in the greater than 81 age group, and most deaths occur in people with numerous co-morbidities. The labeling of a "death with Covid-19" can be and is often misconstrued as, a "death by Covid-19" and, Alameda County has had to adjust their count with an admission that even non-covid related deaths, such as deaths by traffic accidents, have been added, and thus the Covid-19 death count was adjusted downwards by 25% (ACPHD press release June 4, 2021).

Thank you for your attention this evening,

Cecelia Venucci

<u>i</u> YouTube, "Alameda Students Get Their Vaccine!" https://www.youtube.com/watch? <u>v=mNdnOCNrm0I&t=25s</u>

ii Dr Elizabeth Lee Vliet MD, a board certified physician, who has fought tirelessly for people to have access to life saving early treatments for Covid-19, wrote, "The suppression of life saving medicines to treat Covid-19 has resulted in the societal murder of over 2 million people globally." From, "Covid-19 and the Global Predators: We Are the Prey", Peter R Breggin MD, Lake Edge Press, 2021.

iii CICP database https://www.hrsa.gov/cicp/cicp-data#table-1

iv OPEN VAERS https://openvaers.com/

v DOD DMED database, Attorney Thomas Renz has published https://renz-law.com/dmed-data/, Senator Ron Johnson Wisconsin wrote, ""Based on data from the Defense Medical Epidemiology Database (DMED), Thomas Renz, an attorney who is representing three Department of Defense (DoD) whistleblowers, reported that these whistleblowers found a significant increase in registered diagnoses on DMED for miscarriages, cancer, and many other medical conditions in 2021 compared to a five-year average from 2016-2020. For example, at the roundtable Renz stated that registered diagnoses for neurological issues increased 10 times from a five-year average of 82,000 to 863,000 in 2021."

https://www.ronjohnson.senate.gov/2022/2/sen-johnson-to-secretary-austin-has-dod-seen-an-increase-in-medical-diagnoses-among-military-personnel

From: <u>Karen MIller</u>

To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; John Knox White; Trish Spencer; Tony Daysog

Cc: <u>Lara Weisiger</u>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Emergency Covid declaration

Date: Thursday, September 1, 2022 9:27:58 PM

This Message originated outside your organization.

Dear Mayor and Council members,

I urge you not to continue the Covid Emergency declaration. Even President Biden in his speech in Philadelphia said "COVID no longer controls our lives". There is no reason for you to continue the emergency. I'd like to see the City offices open to the public and the City Council meetings to be open to the public. Thank you.

Regards,

Karen Miller



Virus-free.www.avast.com